

SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE - VICE CHAIRMAN COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE ON RULES AND ADMINISTRATION

Received

JAN 1 6 2018

Solano County Board of Supervisors

January 9, 2018

http://feinstein.senate.gov

The Honorable Jeanette Nieger 675 Texas Street
Suite 6500
Fairfield, California 94533

Dear Ms. Nieger:

California knows all too well the environmental havoc created by offshore drilling. In 1969, we witnessed the devastation that Santa Barbara experienced when 3 million gallons of offshore crude oil spilled along one of the nation's most beautiful and biodiverse coastlines, killing thousands of birds, fish and marine mammals. Just three years ago, offshore oil drilling plagued Santa Barbara again when a pipeline spilled more than 100,000 gallons of crude oil onto the Refugio State Beach, leaking into the Pacific Ocean's ecosystem.

Our coastal communities once again face serious risk. Last week, the Trump administration announced plans to open nearly all federal coastal waters to new offshore oil and gas drilling, including the entire California coast. Our state waters have been off-limits to new oil drilling since 1969, and the last lease sale in federal waters offshore was in 1984. I ask you to join me in fighting this reckless and unnecessary plan every step of the way.

We must demonstrate uniform resolve to defend our coastline and protect the health of our communities and coastal economies. Therefore, I request your county Board of Supervisors pass a formal resolution opposing new offshore drilling development and object to any new oil and gas leases off the California coast. I am sending this same letter to your colleagues on each of California's 58 County Boards of Supervisors.

A resolution to disapprove of new offshore drilling leases will send a clear, united message to the Trump administration that Californians value the well-being of our coastal community environments and expect relentless protection. As Californians, we must stand together to ensure that our coast is not subject to new offshore oil and gas drilling projects. I look forward to working with you to protect and preserve our beloved coastline. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office at (415) 393-0707.

Sincerely,

Dianne Feinstein

United States Senator

CC: All 58 County Boards of Supervisors in California

DF:se/jc